
GLOBAL SAFETY FIELD INVESTIGATIONS 
DCS4975 

URGENT - DISTRIBUTE IMMEDIATELY 
 
Date: February 12, 2019 
  
Subject: N182206630 - Safety Recall  
 Airbag Inflator Rupture 
 Partial Release 
  
Models: 2010-2011 Chevrolet Malibu  
  
To: All General Motors Dealers  
 
General Motors is releasing Safety Recall N182206630 today.  The total number 
of U.S. vehicles involved is approximately 1,145.  Please see the attached 
bulletin for details.   
 

Dealers were notified of this safety recall on December 21, 2018.  Sufficient stock 
of replacement parts to begin servicing vehicles with cocoa or titanium-color 
interiors are now available. GM expects replacement parts for vehicles with other 
interior colors to be available in mid-to-late March.  
 

This bulletin contains the remedy instructions for the vehicles with cocoa and 
titanium-colored airbag modules.  Dealers will be advised when replacement 
parts are available to repair the remaining vehicles.  Until that time, the IVH 
screen in GWM will display “N/A” under Release Date and “Incomplete – 
Remedy not yet available” under Status.  This means the required repair is not 
yet available and dealers should not attempt to perform the repair on that vehicle. 
Once the service procedure contained in the bulletin has been performed on the 
vehicle, the vehicle is released from stop delivery and the vehicle can be 
delivered to the customer. 
 

NOTE: If component parts are not available to repair a customer’s vehicle 
involved in this recall and the customer requests alternate transportation, the 
dealer may provide a rental vehicle to the customer free of charge until 
component parts are available to repair the customer’s vehicle.  Standard 
courtesy transportation is also available while a customer’s vehicle is being 
serviced. This bulletin also includes information for courtesy transportation 
submission in the warranty information section. 
 

Customer Letter Mailing  
The customer notification letter mailing began on February 8, 2019. 
 

Global Warranty Management (GWM)  
The Investigate Vehicle History (IVH) screen in the GWM system will be updated 
February 12, 2019.    Please hold all warranty transactions until IVH has been updated.    
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